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Ohio county shelves Lake Erie geotechnical survey for wind farm
Cuyahoga County in Ohio has deferred a request for proposals until 2013 for geotechnical surveying of an area of Lake Erie facing Cleveland, where a regional corporation wants to locate a proposed 27MW Icebreaker pilot wind farm.

By Richard A. Kessler, rechargenews.com

The Cuyahoga County Department of Development (CCDD) in early August sought proposals for geotechnical services that would have included test borings, soil samplings and analysis in the lake’s sediment. The deadline was 22 August with surveying work planned for September. The county would have paid the contractor. 

CCDD decided to shelve the work until next year at the behest of lawyers there who raised questions about the document’s wording, as well as for unspecified weather-related reasons. Michelle Adams, public information officer at CCDD, tells Recharge that no new date has been set to again seek proposals. 

The geo-technical borings will be done in four one-square-nautical-mile (3.4sq km) areas that the Lake Erie Economic Development Co. (LEEDCo) has under lease option with the state of Ohio, located about 7 nautical miles (12.9km) from shore. Water depth there is about 62.3 feet (19 meters). 

The lake bed is believed to have a 15-foot layer of soft, unconsolidated sediment followed by relatively consolidated sediment, beneath which is bedrock. As the turbine foundations may be gravity-based, possibly with skirts to break surface ice, the soil investigation and laboratory testing program should primarily focus on the unconsolidated layer, the request for proposals states. 

LEEDCo is comprised of a group of non-profit groups and governments in Northeast Ohio to promote development of offshore wind energy and a related manufacturing presence there. LEEDCo has selected Freshwater Wind to develop the project. 

LEEDCo in May decided to switch turbines from General Electric’s 4.1MW offshore model to a 3MW unit – a move it estimates will lower project costs 20% to $120m. The much lighter Siemens turbines will be easier to erect and procure, enabling it to sell power cheaper than from the GE units, according to LEEDCo. They could also be manufactured in the US. 

Siemens officials tell Recharge there is no formal agreement for turbine supply with LEEDCo. 

LEEDCo and several partners, meanwhile, are pursuing a US Energy Department grant to help finance the project. Slow-moving talks continue with several potential buyers for the remaining 75% of nameplate capacity. LEEDCo has a memorandum of understanding to sell the other 25% with the Cleveland municipal utility. 

The project suffered a setback in May when the Ohio Third Frontier Commission voted not to provide up to $5m in state money to LEEDCo, which it hoped to use it as part of matching funds if it wins a DOE grant. 

The Third Frontier is a $2.3bn is a technology-based economic development initiative that supports existing Ohio firms, non-profit research institutions, universities and other groups to create new technology-based products, companies, industries, and jobs

